
  

Youth Programs Department Monthly Report 

MEETING DATE: December 13, 2021 

FROM:  Jowie Mohammed, Director of Youth Programs  

SUBJECT: October 2021 Department Report 
 

PROGRAMMING 

 Twenty (20) days of after-school provided and transportation from six (6) schools within 
City limits.  

 One (1) full day of programming when schools were closed.  

PERFORMANCE MEASURMENTS 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

PERFORMANCE MEASUREMENT 
 

AVERAGE 
THIS 

PERIOD 

FY 2022  
TO DATE 

FY 2022 
BUDGET 

# of Participants 46 46 150 

# of Participants in Sierra Club ICO 0 0 25 

# of Licenses Coordinated 1 1 1 

# of MOU’s Coordinated 2 2 6 

# of Part.’s in Teen Advisory Council (TAC) 5 5 5 

# of Part’s in TOP Program  37 37 15 

# of Part.’s in Garden Club 0 0 20 

# of Presidential Volunteer Service Hours 485 9,525 8,000  

FINANCIAL INFORMATION 

 

 
 
 

GRANTS COORDINATED 

 

AVERAGE 
THIS 

PERIOD 

FY 2022  
TO DATE 

FY 2022 
BUDGET 

Early Learning Coalition  $9,979.10 $9,979.10 $290.400 

Parent & Registration Fees $4,614.80 $4,614.80 $187,481 

Youth Services Department SEL Grant - - $72,805 

Textile Funds - - - 

Youth Services Summer Camp Program - - $49,400 

Community Foundation Grant (Summer)  - - - 



C.A.R.E.S REPORT 

 Participants in our elementary program have been practicting throughout the month with 

the help of the Lake Worth Playhouse, which is sponosred through Prime Time of Palm 

Beach County. We have seventeen (17) youth who signed up to participate in the ELO 

(expanding learning opportunities) and will be performing at the Lake Worth Playhouse 

on December 1st, 2021.  

 The week of October 18th - October 22nd was City Government week where the CARES 

program participated in various activities to learn about the City of Greenacres. One of 

which was the Know your City PowerPoint where the staff taught the youth about various 

aspects about the City of Greenacres, Greenacres personal, and Greenacres fun facts. 

Youth also participated in an interactive Near Pod lesson to test their knowledge about 

the city.  

 On October 22nd the CARES Program recorded a Happy Birthday video for a Greenacres 

resident who was turning 100 on October 27th. The youth practiced a birthday song in 

both English and Spanish which was recorded and sent to the resident on their 100th 

birthday.  
 

TEEN PROGRAMS REPORT 

 There are many things to look forward to in life, but there is nothing like a good egg 

drop competition. Our middle school teens were tasked with creating what they 

considered the best egg drop mechanism. They were really creative and had some 

awesome designs, Humpty Dumpty would have been proud. 

 Our City Government week project this year was a Nearpod which tested their knowledge 

of the City’s history, different departments, and functions of the departments. And at the 

end they had a small challenge to see who truly knew about their City.  

 On October 29th, The Fall Ball Carnival/Haunted house presented by our teens was a true 

success. The young kids had an awesome time going through the different rooms and 

activities setup by our teens. They worked hard and they had fun doing it and it shows in 

the final product of fun and smiles from their younger peers. 

 
 
 

 
_______________________ 
Jowie Mohammed, Director 
Youth Programs Department  
 
 
 
 
  


